
Robert A. Bowker
Public Drug
Wolf Point, Mont. 59201

Mr. Bowker:,
Last Saturday evening, December 21,

1974, I was in your drugstore to pur-
chase two items I had intended to give
as Christmas presents. I had these two
items gift-wrapped. This venture was to
complete my Christmas shopping. I at-
tempted to pay for these gifts with a
personalized check.

You refused to accept the check, I
indicated to you, perhaps rather timidly,
that I had written and cashed checks at
a number of business places in Wolf
Point for the past two years, but you
still would not change your mind. You
did not even have the courtesy or decen-
cy to ask for my identification. Appar-
ently, your mind was already made up
just as soon as you noticed that I was
an Indian. My checks have been honored
at such places as Ben Franklin Store,
Big Sky Husky Cafe, Bryan's, Buttrey's,
Coast to Coast Store, The Fad, Fashion
Plate Beauty Salon, Ferguson Photo Stu-
dio, Gambles, Hagadone's Triangle Tex-
aco Station, Frank Harada's, Hi-Way Mar-
ket, Hovey and Stone, Husky Truck Stop,
L&M Cleaners and Laundry, Roosevelt
County Courthouse, Larson's Jewelry,
Mountain Bell Telephone Co., J.C. Penney
Co., Sherman Motor Inn, VFW Bowling
Lanes, Wolf Point Bakery, Wolf Point
Cafe, Wolf Point Floral and Greenhouse,
Wolf Point Standard, and Servisoft Water
Conditioning Service. Initially, when-
ever anyone of the above listed places
had doubts about my checks, they were
decent enough to inquire about my im-
ployment status and asked to see my dri-
ver's license.

I went across the street to another
store, selected a gift, had it gift-
wrapped, and paid for the gift with a
check without any difficulty. The vendor
was very cordial and even wished me and
my wife a Marry Christmas and a Happy
New Year.

For years, I have been an advocate in
promoting rapport among Indians and non-
Indians. But it's individuals like you
who do not help the situation any when
incidents such as I encountered last
Saturday evening occur.

I took special note to see if you
were a member of the Wolf Point Chamber
of Gommerce. You display a 1973 Chamber
of Commerce and Agriculture membership.
It is noted that the Chamber of Commerce
and Agriculture's motto is: "Together
for Progress in a Better Community."
Your actions and attitude towards the
Indian people do not help to emphasize
the motto.

I have been here for two years and I
have heard from some reliable sources on
how you have your clerks constantly
watch the Indians when they are in your
store. I have also personally observed
these surveillances on a number of oc-
casions. I have noticed that non-Indians
are not afforded this type of treatment.

Perhaps you do not entirely depend on
Indian trade, but I think a great per-
centage of we Indians make purchases
from you. I feel that we Indians are be-

ing exploited when you are so willing to
accept cash payments for purchases made
at your place of business. No doubt
there are exceptions, but the situation
could and should be improved a lot more.
You should also realize that most of the
income the non-Indian business people,
farmers and ranchers living within the
exterior boundaries of the Fort Peck Re-
servation enjoy is derived from Indian
land in some manner. You are a proprie-
tor and a resident in a community sur-
rounded by Indians. Everytime that cash
register rings up a profit for you, you
should remind yourself that your pros-
perity is generated directly or indi-
rectly by Indian land.

We Indians, as a general rule, are
reticent about incidents such as I en-
countered with you and just ignore them

hoping that situations will improve in
due time. I think it is time that we In-
dians stand up and be counted.

I am responsible for the welfare and
the well-being of the people on the Fort
Peck Reservation . It is encumbent upon
me and also my prerogative to check into
matters of this nature.

It is very fortunate for me that you
did refuse to accept my personal check.
This gave me a golden opportunity to
write this letter to you.
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I am sending a copy of this letter to
the Wolf Point Chamber of Commerce to
let them know that prejudices towards
the Indians does exist in the city of
Wolf Point.

John Buffalohorn,
Superintendent
Fort Peck Agency

Wolf Point Chamber of Commerce &
Agriculture
Box 237
Wolf Point, Mont. 59201

January 9, 1975

John Buffalohorn, Superintendent
Fort Peck Agency
Poplar, Mt. 59255

Dear Mr. Buffalohorn:
I received the copy of the letter you

sent to Mr. Bowker. It certainly was an
unfortunate incident and please accept
my apologizes on behalf of our organiza-
tion.

This situation has also happened to
me in other communities, although this
is no comfort to you and I realize the
embarrassment a situation like this
causes.

I just returned from Denver, read
your letter, and called Mr. Hollow ex-
pressing my concern. I have recommended
to Mr. Hollow that in the future, all
new executives coming into Poplar, or e-
ven those promoted within the Bureau,
have an open invitation to have lunch
with the directors of the Wolf Point
Chamber of Commerce and Agriculture so
we can recognize each other in public.
Pictures of the executives and a little
background on them should be placed in
the Herald News so the whole community
will be familiar with these people. I
hope this suggestion will be accepted by
the Bureau.

We would personally like to extend to
you and Mrs. Buffalohorn an invitation
to our annual banquet as our guests.

I know this is an unforgettable ex-
perience that you had, but I hope you
would forgive.

Sincerely,
William J. McGurk
Executive Vice-President

Public Drug Co.
Robert A. Bowker
Wolf Point, Mont. 59201

12-28-74

Mr. Buffalohorn

I am sorry for the difficulty which

we encountered. I only hope this will
not happen again. People of your caliber
and concern for the well being of both

the Indians and the rest of us are few

and far between.
I have lived in Wolf Point all my

life and I personally feel no difference

between Indian and white--we all went to
the same schools and the same churchs

and have had and will continue to have

the entire community to make better for
both our children. We have here a better

place to live than anyone else in the

country, the people are fine to live
with, the living conditions are not
crowded as we have in so many parts of

the country today.
Wishing you and yours a Happy New

Year and may any future misunderstanding

be taken care of before they start in

the future.

Sincerely,
Robert Bowker

MID-WINTER FAIR & POW-WOW

Feb. 1, 1975
Place - Ft. Belknap Agency new gym
Time - 7:00 p.m. flag raising & prayer
Sponsor - Milk River Dance Committee &

Mid-Winter Fair Committee
Not Responsible for thefts or accidents
Singers, dancers, visitors fed only
Pres. - Emery Gray Sec. - Geraldine Hoops
Edith Gray Jacqueline Big Hair
James Earthboy Charles Gray
Don Gray George Shields Jr.
Doug Johnson


